SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

Aug. 13, 2001


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

Aug. 13, 2001
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Bristol Springs, NY.

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitch Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Beverly Wilson, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Larry & Kathy Duel, Marilyn Burnett, Wendy Collins, Peter Blaisdell, Heinz Altmann, Bill, Barbara, Peter & Brittany Welch, Jan Etheridge, Sybil Dutcher, Jack Centner, Dahl Schultz, Bruce Hawkins, John Holtz, others

CLERK’S MINUTES
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilwoman Wilson the minutes for the Town Board meeting dated July 9, 2001 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson, Hawks.

PRIVILEGE OF FLOOR 
Heinz Altmann thanks Larry Duel and the Highway crew for doing marvelous things at the overlook on County Road #12.

Supr. Marshall spoke on the County Road #12 scenic overlook in regards to seeking funds.  He said that we can’t re-coop funds we spend now so we will probably stop for now.

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilwoman Wilson, seconded by Councilman Stoker the CEO Report for July was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson, Hawks.

HIGHWAY COMMITTEE


BIDS
Proof of notice having been furnished, the following bid for an asphalt finisher was opened and read at 10:00AM on August 9, 2001:


Mastro Enterprises Inc.
$30,000.00


Proof of notice having been furnished, the following bids for a waste water reclaim system were opened and read at 10:00AM on August 9, 2001:


Kepner Equipment Inc
$33,602.00


J&D Sales & Service
$39,495.00


Proof of notice having been furnished, the following bids for installation of concrete floor were opened and read at 10:00AM on August 9, 2001:


Alfred Schmitt
 $3,600.00


Arrow Contracting Inc
 $9,700.00


Proof of notice having been furnished, the following bids for installation of an insulation package were opened and read at 10:00AM on August 9, 2001:


Fingerlakes Construction
$28,189.00


Councilman Stoker said that they recommend the Schmitt bid, the Kepner bid, the Mastro bid and not doing the insulation now.


Highway Supt. Duel said that the Highway Dept. would do the insulation.

WASTE WATER RECLAIM SYSTEM BID


On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the bid from Kepner Equipment in the amount of  $33,602 for the waste water reclaim system was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson, Hawks.

CONCRETE BID
On motion of Supr. Marshall, seconded by Councilman Stoker the bid from Alfred Schmitt for $3,600 for the concrete was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson, Hawks.

ASPHALT FINISHER BID
On motion of Councilwoman Wilson, seconded by Councilman Hawks the bid from Mastro Enterprises Inc of $30,000 for a 1987 Barber Green asphalt finisher was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson, Hawks.


Supr. Marshall said that funding is through the insurance money and the auction money.

HIGHWAY SUPT. CONFERENCE



Highway Supt. Duel asked permission to attend the Association of Town Highway Supt.’s Conference.


On motion of Councilwoman Wilson, seconded by Councilman Hawks permission to authorize Highway Supt. Duel to attend the Association of Town Highway Supt’s. Conference was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson.

COMMUNICATION COMMITTEE


Councilman Hawks handed out material about a Web site he reported on.  He said that he is no longer part of QuicNet and is now working for Sequel Innovations; they will create the web site and it will cost the Town $240 per year.  The development of the site will be donated by the company.


Heinz Altmann said that he hopes we don’t forget those people who don’t have a computer.


Supr. Marshall asked what would the next step be?


Councilman Hawks said that they would need approval from the Board to establish the site and establish the yearly fee of $240.  He said that he proposed we would have a work station out in the hall for public use.


Supr. Marshall said that he would love to see the progress but he would want to discuss it with the Comptroller and get his opinion.


On motion of Supr. Marshall, seconded by Councilman Cornish authorization for Councilman Hawks to proceed with developing a web site design pending conversation with the Comptroller’s Office was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson.

BUILDING & GROUNDS COMMITTEE


Councilman Cornish said that the little trees in front are leaning and will be taken care of.

ENVIROMENTIAL COMMITTEE

Supr. Marshall said that Honeoye Lake Watershed Task Force is proposing several laws; Wastewater Treatment Law, Timber Harvesting Law, and are developing Erosion Control Law and Docking and Mooring Law.  He suggested that someone from the Honeoye Lake Task Force come to talk with us and he will arrange it.


Supr. Marshall said that the Planning Board is reviewing some concerns on the zoning law for suggestions and modifications that were proposed by the Ontario County Planning Board, Heinz Altmann etc.

DOG CONTROL LAW
Supr. Marshall said that each have a copy of a draft dog control law drawn up by Town Attorney Dutcher for us to read and discuss next month or to read and discuss now.


Councilman Cornish said that he would like to look it over and discuss it next month.


Supr. Marshall laid it over to next month.

PROPOSED FIRE DISTRICT
Supr. Marshall said that South Hill Road is presently protected by the Naples Fire Department.  The Bristol Fire Department is asking that this be changed as they presently respond to this area.  He said that it has been discussed with Naples and Richmond and they agree.  He proposes we establish a public hearing for next month.  He said that we would have to have a contract with Bristol Fire Department.


A public hearing is scheduled for Sept. 9, 2001 at 7PM regarding entering into a contract with Bristol Fire Department to provide protection in an area that will be defined with zoning maps. 

Supr. Marshall said that we received a letter from Richmond Fire Department proposing a 5% increase in the cost for the next three years.  He thinks 5% is a little steep and maybe we should contact them and see how they came up with these figures.  He will ask for clarification of this.

COUNTY ROAD #12 SCENIC OVERLOOK

On motion of Councilman Cornish, seconded by Councilwoman Wilson Resolution #41-2001 Authorizing Submission for Funding thru TEP-21 Program was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson.

RESOLUTION #41-2001

Town of South Bristol Authorizing Submission for Funding thru TEP-21 Program
Whereas, the Town of South Bristol has acquired a property with a scenic overlook located on County Road 12, identified as tax map number 194.00-1.22.11; and

Whereas, the availability of TEP-21 Department of Transportation funds are available for the development of such property; and

Whereas, the development of this property would provide for the safety of motorists to enjoy the scenic vista; and

Whereas, the development of a scenic overlook on County Road 12 is in accordance with the Town’s comprehensive plan, would serve residents of the Town and the County, would serve tourists and other visitors to the area; and

Whereas, the local tourism business supports the development of a scenic overlook on County Road 12, now, therefore, be it

Resolved, that the Town of South Bristol hereby commits the resources of the Town Highway Department and it’s financial resources for matching funds; and further,

Resolved, that the Supervisor of the Town of South Bristol be and is hereby authorized and empowered to sign and otherwise execute said application for the development of a scenic overlook on County Road 12 on behalf of the Town of South Bristol; and further

Resolved, that copies of this resolution be sent to the Ontario County Planning Department, The NYS Department of Transportation, and the Ontario County Tourism Bureau.

LIQUOR LICENSE
Town Clerk Collins advised the Board she received notice from Doc’s Lakeside that they have applied for renewal of their liquor license.

ZBA MEETING
Heinz Altmann said that the CEO told him there will be two applications for towers in the tower district and if you are interested you may want to be present.

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilwoman Wilson, seconded by Councilman Stoker the Supr’s. Report for July was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the Town Clerk’s Report for July was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson.

BUDGET AMENDMENT
Supr. Marshall said that this is merely a bookkeeping procedure; it is for the paver.


On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the following budget amendment was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson:


DEBIT  DA599    Fund Balance, Unreserved $30,950.00


CREDIT DA5130.2 Machinery – Equip $30,950.00

BUDGET TRANSFERS
On motion of Councilman Cornish, seconded by Councilwoman Wilson the following budget transfers were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson:


From A1910.4 to A5010.4                   $57.41


From A7140.4 to A7140.1                   $10.50


From A1410.2 to A1410.11               $404.74

AUDIT GENERAL FUND
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the General Fund bills, abstract #8, numbers 304 through 342 for a total of $6,513.23 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson.

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND
On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilwoman Wilson the Highway Fund bills, abstract #8, numbers 165 through 188 for a total of $44,694.10 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilwoman Wilson and carried the meeting adjourned at 8:25PM.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk 

